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	Web Portal Working Group
Meeting Agenda
6/25/2013 – 2:00 p.m. (EST)


Conference Bridge:

888-238-2971

Access Code: 2203616

· Roll Call

PUC, PPL EU, First Energy, Duquesne, PECO, Constellation, PPL Solutions, ESG, Direct, Big Data Energy Services

· Further discuss minimum data elements:
On/off-peak characteristics not necessary for kw or kwh as these elements are tied to EDC tariff.  EGSs may calculate such components analyzing interval data at their own discretion.
· Further discuss intended Portal users:
Personal access
Consensus reached to push personal users to EDCs’ separate interfaces designed specifically for ratepayers.

3rd Party access (Non-EGS)
General consensus reached to only permit entities licensed by the PUC as an EGS on the web portal.  Unlicensed entities may obtain user data through the ratepayer themselves, or, via one-off requests with proper LOAs at the discretion of the EDC (i.e. Duquesne’s current process)
Subcontractors or agents to licensees may be granted access on behalf of the licensee they are working for.  Further discussion necessary to flush out exactly how subcontractors may gain access. 
Agreed upon that subpoenas from non-EGS-licensed parties are out of scope of this work product.  Such subpoenas should be handled on a case by case basis by the utility.
· Event Logging

Audit trail

As a minimum requirement, event logging at the entity level agreed upon.  This includes sub-accounts, such as entities logged in as an agent or sub-contractor to a licensee.  For instance, if an EDI provider is logged in on behalf of an EGS.  
Logging at the individual account level is optional, but not a requirement.
Event logging should be designed to track account queries.  The logging does not need to track which specific characteristics the entity sought under each account.

· Batching

Discussed whether interim batching based on an excel spreadsheet import should be a requirement.  More discussion on the details of this function to be held on next call.

Further discussion around ‘dynamic’ batching will also be discussed on next call.

· Next Steps:
Next meeting July 30th @ 2 p.m.
On our next call, the WPWG intends to begin discussing “batching” at a technical level and requires the need for participants with deeper technical knowledge about related alternatives to support the conversation.  WPWG members have proposed two specific types of solutions, one leveraging a user-based online Excel spreadsheet import, and the other leveraging web services for dynamic system-to-system data exchange.  Discussions will focus on technical details associated with both functions, including but not limited to advantages/disadvantages of the relative proposals (the need for manual intervention, ease of standardization, etc.), types of requests/transactions, specific web service platforms/formats, reasonable maximum request volumes, timing of responses, and related potential obstacles or challenges.  Consequently, the WPWG asks that interested parties have the appropriate personnel available for this and, as applicable, future related technical batching discussions.

